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The Fiscal Committee 
meeting of the Board of Trustees was held
on August 7, 2024 at 12:00 p.m.
in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room
at SUNY Niagara
and via ZOOM

	Fiscal Committee Board Members present 

Ms. Gail Tylec, Chairperson

Ms. Gina Virtuoso, Vice Chairperson (arrived at 12:20p.m.)
Ms. Katherine Alexander
Fiscal Committee Board Members Excused
Mr. Jason Cafarella  


Mr. Lee Wallace
Administration Present
Lloyd A. Holmes, Ph.D. President

Mr. Wayne Lynch, Vice President of Administration

Ms. Patrice Elnicki, Controller

Mr. John Eichner, Director, Business Services

Ms. Catherine Brown, Assistant Vice President of Human Resources


	


Committee Chairperson Tylec called the meeting to order at 12:10 p.m. on August 7, 2024.  A roll call of board members was taken.  Trustees present were Trustees Alexander and Tylec.  
BUSINESS AND FINANCE UPDATE
Vice President Lynch indicated that fall tuition is positive to budget.  Spring tuition is also positive to budget.  Discussed the out of county chargebacks are positive to budget $407,935.  Investment income is above target.

Under the expenses, Vice President Lynch stated the salaries and wages are on target for annual budget.  Hospitalization and Medical Insurance costs are trending below budget, as we continue to be cautious with respect to this large expense line.  Note that there is a lag in claims.    
FISCAL COMMITTEE MINUTES

Committee Chairperson Tylec asked if anyone had questions on the minutes of June 12, 2024.  There were none.  It was moved by Trustee Virtuoso and seconded by Trustee Alexander to approve the Fiscal Committee meeting minutes of June 12, 2024 as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.  

BUDGET TRANSFER
Vice President Lynch noted that due to the cyber incident in January 2024, cyber recovery and associated legal services expenses related to this caused a shortfall in the professional services budget line.  Committee Chairperson Tylec asked if the college would be able to recoup the monies, Vice President Lynch responded “we expect to recover expenses, less our deductibles.  This was under review by our insurance provider.”  If the money is returned to us, it will go back into the revenue line.   
It was moved by Trustee Alexander and seconded by Trustee Virtuoso to accept the Budget Transfer for fiscal year 2023-2024 as presented.  This item will be moved to the full board.  Motion carried unanimously.  There were no further questions.

PURCHASING POLICY UPDATES
Vice President Lynch discussed the revisions to the policy.  The structure of the policy format has been reflected on the document.    The thresholds for approval are as follows: 
Increase the threshold for presidential approval of contracts valued at more than $10,000, from the president signing all contracts.  Vice President of Administration to approve contracts with a contract value of $10,000 or less.    President Holmes discussed his explanation of agreeing with Vice President Lynch on the amount of $10,000.  Many of the contracts with the larger amount originate from Operations.  

Independent Contractor Agreement is the second change.  A written agreement of $2500 or greater is required from an independent contractor for their services.  It was noted that services between $10,000 and $20,000 requires three quotes.  Over $20,000 needs to go out to bid.

It was moved by Trustee Virtuoso and seconded by Trustee Alexander to accept the Purchasing Policy updates as presented.  This item will be moved to the full board.  Motion carried unanimously.  There were no further questions.

It was moved by Trustee Virtuoso and seconded by Trustee Wallace to go into executive session at 12:35 p.m. to discuss contracts.  

It was moved by Trustee Virtuoso and seconded by Trustee Tylec to come out of executive session at 1:00 p.m.

There were no further questions.

The next Fiscal Committee meeting date/time will be determined.
It was moved by Trustee Virtuoso and seconded by Trustee Tylec to adjourn the meeting at 1:01 p.m.  
Barbara Walck
Assistant to the President
